Town of Bremen 

Conservation Commission Draft Minutes

Video Conference Call

May 5, 2021

BCC Members Present: Ann Nesslage, chair; Mary Berger; Susan Davis; 

BCC Associate Members Present: 

Selectman Liaison Present: Wendy Pieh
Visitors Present:  Joan Ray, Arnold Banner

The meeting was opened at 5:02 pm 

Minutes were approved as amended

Ann Nesslage: BOS meeting

BCC does not recommend logging on town property.

Town Forest:  signs for parking and entrance to trails.  Need to clarify area to park because of proposed hot spot at fire station will necessitate space for emergency vehicles to exit. 

Plaque honoring Mary Sue Weeks sister.  She requests it not be wood because it will not last. Bronze?  BOS will decide.  

Hay property  : Port a potty will be handicapped equipped. 

Coastal Rivers/Town Forest Trail.  Joan Ray explained that Jim Grenier, the trails specialist at Coastal Rivers has walked the trail again and has specific recommendations.  He will attend the June BCC meeting with the details.  

Old Business

Houseboats on local lakes.  Town is aware.  The issue is unresolved and will be monitored. 
Susan Davis: Invasive species presentations proposed for summer at the library. 

Coastal Rivers would like to be a co sponsor.  BCC agrees that this would be advantageous and suggests the library be included as well. 

Issue to be resolved is the library policy concerning in person meetings.  CDC guidelines for Covid are constantly be updated.  Planning will move forward with the understanding that meeting format is fluid. 

Proposed presentations:  Three separate presentations on invasive aquatic plants, invasive terrestrial plants and invasive insects.  Thursdays at 4pm,  2 weeks apart.  Dates will not conflict with BOS meetings. Sarah Gladu of Coastal Rivers will present the two invasive plant programs.  An entomologist to be determined, will present the insect portion.  
Publicity: important part of the planning.  Newspapers, town list serve will be used as well as other means.  Zoom may be offered.  New librarian is very tech savvy and will be helpful for all aspects of the program. 

Town Property Listings

Walter and Susan are working on the listing of areas in town available to the public. 

Weston Spring

The increase in interest in real estate in Bremen and in Biscay Pond area, with realtors informing that  public water access is available (meaning Weston Spring) increases pressure for signage and clarifying the area the town owns. 

Also at issue is the spring housing is not safe and there is no signage of the water not being potable.  

Clam shell dumping on property on Town Landing Rd.  
Residents have complained to the town and the DEP with no action taken. Concern is that the brook leading to the bay may be contaminated by the clam shells that have clam remains attached. The smell is horrific at times. 

BCC has requested the water be tested.  

Other

Dog waste at Town Forest.  Susan will check with Coastal Rivers for their recommendation

Clam Island:  signs were discussed last fall.  Ann will check on the status of the signs

